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2018-0004-INVI-P- Architect of the Capitol (AOC) Information Technology Resources and 

De Minimis Use; Standards of Conduct: Substantiated 

The Office of Inspector General initiated an investigation based on information received from an 

AOC manager who alleged that a subordinate manager and an employee both from the same 

jurisdiction were running a football gambling pool, a violation of AOC policy.  

This investigation substantiated that the subordinate manager and employee violated AOC 

policies based on their testimonies and the preponderance of evidence. The investigation also 

identified and substantiated that six other AOC employees, all from the same jurisdiction, 

violated AOC policies based on their testimonies and the preponderance of evidence. This 

investigation is closed.  

Final Management Action: The AOC took administrative action against the employees cited in 

the investigation for violating AOC policy. In June 2018, letters of reprimand were issued to 

Subjects 1, 2 and 8 and Subjects 3, 4, 5, 6 and 7 were issued letters of counseling. 


